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Dear District International Advocacy Chairs

Thank you for joining the orientation for District Advocacy Chairs.  For those of you who are unable to join us, you should have received the voice recording from Megan Radavich, Assistant Executive Director, Programs and Advocacy. The links are again attached at end of this newsletter for your easy reference. 

I hope to bring you updated with impacts of advocacy actions around the world by our Zonta clubs in advocacy action. Under 16 Days of Activism, our Zontians moved forward despite the threat of COVID-19. They organized virtual forums, despatched PPE with Zonta Says No in orange labels, invite speakers of partnered women organizations, survivors and government officials in virtual seminars. I have personally attended many forums virtually in the past weeks and if we implement say 50% of the resolutions arrived from discussions, Zonta will create a visible difference. 

This is the link to some clubs who shared with us their advocacy actions. I encourage you to invite more advocacy actions by Districts, Area or Clubs to be shared at www.Zonta.org.

The Link: Zontians in Action – Join us in saying NO (zontasaysno.com)

Zonta Club activities in times of COVID:

The Link: Zonta World: Club Initiatives and More

Please note the recent postings at Zonta website and share with club in your district. 
On 18 December 2020: - 
Zonta International calls for protection of migrant women on International Migrants Day
International Migrants Day, celebrated on 18 December, marks the anniversary of the 1990 adoption of the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families by the UNGA.

The Link: Zonta International calls for protection of migrant women on International Migrants Day

On 10 December 2020: -
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ZONTA INTERNATIONAL COMMITTED TO HUMAN RIGHTS AS 16 DAYS OF ACTIVISM WRAP UP ON HUMAN RIGHTS DAY

On the 72nd Human Rights Day, Zonta International joins the UN in reaffirming the importance of human rights in rebuilding the world we want, the need for global solidarity as well as our interconnectedness and shared humanity.



On 16 November 2020, a new resolution on child, early and forced marriage (CEFM) was adopted at the United Nations General Assembly (UNGA).
The below message comes from Zoe Birchall. Zoe is the Global Policy and Advocacy Officer at Girls Not Brides. She develops global level policy strategies, recommendations and initiatives and supports the engagement and alignment of member organizations in global advocacy. Zoe recommends some advocacy actions which may apply at national level for your reference. 
Zoe Birchall’s Message: 
The resolution calls on UN Member States to strengthen and accelerate action to address CEFM, with a special focus on the context of the COVID-19 pandemic. It has 114 state co-sponsors and broad cross-regional engagement.
The resolution is key to maintaining international pressure on UN Member States to implement their commitment to end CEFM. 
You can use this resolution to hold your government to account on their international commitments. Here are three actions you can take:
1. Find out if your government co-sponsored the resolution by checking the list of co-sponsors on our blog.
2. If your government is a co-sponsor, bring CEFM in your country to their attention and urge them to act. Use our template letter to do this.
3. Use the resolution in your other advocacy to highlight your government’s obligations on the international stage. You can check your country’s other commitments on the Girls Not Brides country atlas.
As always, please let us know of any successes you have when using this resolution in your advocacy.
Zoe Birchall
End of Zoe’s message.

Policy Statements:
On your district meetings, area meetings, you may refer to Zonta’s position through the policy statements. Below are the recent Zonta statements issued from September to now for your easy reference. 

Statement on making child, early and forced marriage and female genital mutilation/cutting a priority action of the Action Coalition
on GBV | PDF
(Statement by Girls Not Brides plus 625 civil society organizations and 75 activists from across 79 countries to leaders of the Generation Equality Action Coalition on Gender-Based Violence, November 2020)
Zonta International Statement to the CSW65 | PDF
(Statement by Zonta International to the 65th Session of the Commission on the Status of Women, October 2020)
WGG Statement to the CSW65 | PDF
(Statement by The Working Group on Girls to the 65th session of the Commission on the Status of Women, October 2020) 
Distance learning and digital technologies as a strategical and challenging turn towards inclusive access to education for women and girls | PDF
(Graduate Women International Statement to the 45th regular session of the Human Rights Council, October 2020)
The First 100 Days and Ending Gender-Based Violence Globally | PDF
(Statement by the Coalition to End Violence Against Women and Girls Globally, September 2020)

Dates in Zonta Calendar in which we can pick a topic for our advocacy action on women equality and women empowerment. Just behind us is the International Migrants Day on 18 December 2020. Coming on :-

11 January 2021 will be Amelia Earhart Day. On 11 January 1935, Zontian and aviator Amelia Earhart began an 18-hour trip from Honolulu to Oakland, California, that made her the first person to fly solo across any part of the Pacific Ocean.
24 January 2021 will be International Education Day. The United Nations General Assembly proclaimed 24 January as International Day of Education in celebration of the role of education for peace and development.
6 February 2021 will be International Day of Zero Tolerance to Female Genital Mutilation. In 2012, the UN General Assembly designated February 6th as the International Day of Zero Tolerance for Female Genital Mutilation, with the aim to amplify and direct the efforts on the elimination of this practice.
11 February 2021 will be International Day of Women and Girls in Science. In order to achieve full and equal access to and participation in science for women and girls, and further achieve gender equality and the empowerment of women and girls, the United Nations General Assembly adopted resolution A/RES/70/212 declaring 11 February as the International Day of Women and Girls in Science.
20 February 2021 will be the World Day of Social Justice. On 26 November 2007, the General Assembly declared that, starting from the sixty-third session of the General Assembly, 20 February will be celebrated annually as the World Day of Social Justice.
Finally, I re-attach the recordings of the orientation on 19 November which incorporates 6 sessions with slides. You may wish to select certain sessions for your quick reference.
1. Introductions on Basic ABC of Advocacy
2. The role of International Advocacy Committee
3. Zonta Advocacy action plan 2020-2022
4. Introduction to USA Caucus, an example of a country with aligned advocacy positions
5. Basic ABC of Council of Europe
6. Experience sharing – How Zonta clubs in Germany combat COVID pandemic with Mask-19

Below for your download

Orientation Recording:https://zoom.us/rec/share/vkV7nSRbl0ai4yCJVpr6729fvebKAQDSt67p5CxMenoLuB1ewzETZ_aHUIG8D0mS.jcgg9agFmSeXyBda
Access Passcode: J9RQDZW=

Orientation Slides: https://www.dropbox.com/s/nb9rh9fklu6tei2/ZI%20Advocacy%20Orientation%2019%20Nov%202020.pptx?dl=0

Hope this is a good summary of recent events and future in action, incorporating useful references so you can retain this newsletter for ease of access to reference material. Of course, you can also access Zonta advocacy tools. 

2020 seen the world affected seriously by COVID. Even Christmas will be a lockdown day. It is a difficult year socially and economically. Good news is, it is coming to an end. We should see the end of the tunnel soon as Christmas will bring hope. Have courage and take care.

On behalf of the Zonta International Advocacy Committee, we wish you a very Happy Holiday Season with your beloved family!

Best Regards,
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